
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 19 NOVEMBER 2007


EX.298/07
DISCRETIONS PAYABLE UNDER THE LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSIONS LEGISLATION IN CASES OF REDUNDANCY AND EARLY RELEASE IN THE INTERESTS OF EFFICIENCY (Non Key Decision)
 

Portfolio –
Learning and Development

Subject Matter - The Head of Personnel and Development Services submitted Report PPP.79/07 (Amended) advising that recent legislative changes had necessitated the City Council reviewing its policy and compensatory payments in cases of redundancy and early release in the interests of efficiency of the service.  This work was being overseen by the Employment Panel.

The Employment Panel had considered the matter on 17 October 2007 and an excerpt from the Minutes of that meeting was submitted.  The Chairman of the Employment Panel attended the meeting and commented that the Panel had discussed a draft policy whereby compensatory payments would be based on multipliers of the statutory redundancy calculator (which takes account of age and service with the employer, and which was still a legal means of determining such payments).

The Panel had agreed amendments to the Report/Policy and had asked the Head of Personnel and Development Services to proceed with consultation on the basis of the Council making redundancy payments of 2.5 times the statutory minimum in cases of redundancy and voluntary redundancy and a compensatory payment of an amount equal to 1.5 times the statutory redundancy calculator in respect of staff who take early release in the interests of efficiency of the service.

The Head of Personnel and Development Services commented that any policy adopted would have financial implications and the Executive were asked for their views which could be considered by the Employment Panel on 28 November 2007 prior to a recommendation being put before the Council on 17 December 2007.

The Environment and Infrastructure portfolio holder suggested that there should be as wide a consultation as possible on the proposed Policy.
Summary of options rejected – None

DECISION

That the consultation on the proposed Policy should be as wide ranging as possible.

Reasons for Decision - The proposed policy strikes a balance between making fair and reasonable recompense to employees who lose their job and being prudent with public money.  It meets the requirements of the recent legislation and poses minimal risk of successful litigation on equality grounds.
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